
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Well this week has felt like cleaning the house in preparation for 
Christmas! As a Notre Dame family of staff, we simply cannot wait 
to see our students back in school next week. In the words of       
St. Julie, “All will go well if we allow the good God to act.” 

 

Next week’s return to face-to-face education 

Further to our letter on 25th February and our reminder via Parent 
App and the website yesterday, students will return to school on a 
phased schedule, starting with Year 7 on Monday 8th March.  

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, live lessons will be         
suspended from 8th March until further notice to allow College staff 
to effectively and safely administer the testing process and            
re-induction of students. During next week, remote learning will be 
set via Class Charts until your child’s year group return to school.  

 

Parents’ response to our online consent form has been amazing.     
If you have not yet submitted your consent, please do so before 
your child returns to school next week, using this link                 
[click here for the COVID testing consent form]. If you or your child 
have any concerns around the self-testing process, please watch   
this video to see how easy and unintrusive it really is. 

 
It is worth clarifying that our current face-to-face offer for            
vulnerable students and children of key workers continues to run 
throughout next week. 
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Newsletter 
Headteacher’s Message 

Friday 5th February 2021 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=gM_IrH4gCEmQb2vbx7QZBlmBY76YLaZFpDIbNnCpdmZUODgzSFFOQUgxQjBOOVNMMjhFNFhYWTJOWC4u
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b-3_2Jsx5G4


 

National COVID schools infection survey tests 

As parents and teachers of our sixth form students will    
recall, last term, Notre Dame were one of 150 schools 
across the country who were asked to support a national 
survey into COVID infection amongst school-aged children 
and school staff. This only involved students in Year 12 & 
13 and staff who regularly work with them. The next round 
of testing for this survey will take place on Monday 15th 
March and will follow the same process. If you have       
already registered for this survey, you do not need to re-
register. To watch a short explanation of the survey and its 
importance to the ongoing fight against COVID, please click 
here. 

 

Parent Governor Election 

Further to last week’s newsletter, may we remind parents 
and carers that the deadline for nominations for our next 
Parent Governor is Monday 15th March.  We are pleased 
to confirm that one nomination has been already been     
received this week. Full information on the role of parent 
governor, the timeline for the process and instructions on 
how to apply can be found on our website                
https://www.notredameliverpool.com/parent-governor-election. 

Nominations can be submitted on paper using the agreed 
Nomination Form or by completing this online Nomination 
Form [click here to access the online Nomination Form]. 
Thank you in advance for your interest. 

 
Wishing every Notre Dame family a peaceful and safe  
weekend.  

 

 

Mr Duffy 

 

https://vimeo.com/516631191/eeafc5a01a
https://www.notredameliverpool.com/parent-governor-election
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=gM_IrH4gCEmQb2vbx7QZBpejx2LLW09ErUHqj7rdJs1UMk9VWjFYTUxXU1c3WUZJWTFBTDRNVk5EVS4u


RE-START  -  PUBLIC TRANSPORT 

  

 



 





RETURN TO SCHOOL TESTING 

 Steve Reddy 

Director of Children’s Services, Liverpool City Council 

 

 

 

 

4th March 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

Thank you for your continued support in the fight against Coronavirus.  Schools are working hard to welcome back         

children from 8th March 2021. Arrangements will vary slightly from school to school. Your school will be in touch with you 

through their normal methods of communication, for example by letter or the school website. 

It is still important that we continue to keep ourselves and others safe. Please continue to follow all Coronavirus prevention 

guidelines, maintain social distancing and wear face coverings wherever possible. 

School Testing 

 

Upon return, secondary school aged children will be offered a series of three tests at their school under the supervision of a 

trained operator.  Testing is voluntary, and consent must be provided for your child directly to the school.  

 

Following on site testing, children may then continue taking twice-weekly tests using a home test kit provided by their 

school. You will receive further information about how to participate directly from your school. 

 

Household testing 

 

If you’re a member of a household, childcare bubble or support bubble of a member of school staff or a pupil you can now 

access testing twice weekly.  Further details can be found here:-

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff?priority-
taxon=774cee22-d896-44c1-a611-e3109cce8eae 

Testing is voluntary, but we strongly encourage people to access testing available to them.  

 

For a reminder about Coronavirus symptoms and how to get tested please see page 2. 

 

Please stay safe and thank you for your continued support. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

Matt Ashton 

Director of Public Health, Liverpool 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff?priority-taxon=774cee22-d896-44c1-a611-e3109cce8eae
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff?priority-taxon=774cee22-d896-44c1-a611-e3109cce8eae


General Covid-19 advice 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), get a PCR test as soon as possible. Stay at home until you 

get the result. 

The main symptoms of coronavirus are: 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your tem-

perature) 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 

hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, 

or things smell or taste different to normal 

 

People who are sick with coronavirus may have other flu like symptoms such as: 

body aches 

persistent headaches 

sore throat 

tiredness 

shortness of breath 

nausea or 

diarrhoea 

 

If you don’t have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus, you don’t need to isolate until you get your result, however you 

do need to continue to take the usual measures to protect yourself and others from illness.  

 

People with symptoms can get a test here: 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/communities-and-safety/emergency-planning/coronavirus/how-to-get-tested/tests-for-people-

with-symptoms/ 

 

People without symptoms can access our community testing sites here: 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/smarttesting 

 

Mental wellbeing 

Parents needing extra care? Don’t forget about your own self-care. Discover our supportive online men-

tal wellbeing space for adults: qwell.io 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/communities-and-safety/emergency-planning/coronavirus/how-to-get-tested/tests-for-people-with-symptoms/
https://liverpool.gov.uk/communities-and-safety/emergency-planning/coronavirus/how-to-get-tested/tests-for-people-with-symptoms/
https://liverpool.gov.uk/smarttesting


It is 'International Women's Day' on Monday. The theme this year is  

'Choose to Challenge' and the students will learn more about this 

theme in their English lessons. They will also have an opportunity to write a letter   
expressing gratitude or encouragement to a girl/woman who inspires them.       
All departments will give information about an influential woman in their subject.   

 

As a school community, we hope the girls at Notre Dame realise their potential 
and power and we hope the boys know that supporting and  advocating equality 
will make the world a better place.  

 

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY 



Subtitles Boost Reading Skills 

Did you know that turning on subtitles while children are watching TV can greatly im-

prove their reading skills? In fact, turning on subtitles can double the chances of your 

child becoming good at reading! 

 

A quick, simple, free way to make TV time, reading time. 

 

To find out more, visit https://turnonthesubtitles.org/ 

BOOST YOUR READING ! 

https://turnonthesubtitles.org/


SAFEGUARDING REMINDERS 
Important Contacts 

If you currently need support for your mental health or well 

being these are some of the organisations who are happy to 

listen and help 

Anxiety UK  

03444775774 (Helpline) 

075374160905 (Text) 

Childline 

0800 1111 (Free 24 hr helpline) 

Papyrus Hotline  

(Under 35s at risk of suicide or concerned for another) 

0800 068 4141 

07786209697 (text) 

The Mix 

(Support & Advice for under 25s) 

0808 068 4994 

85258 (Text THEMIX) 

Young Minds 

0808 803 5544 (Parent helpline) 

85258 (Free 24hr crisis messenger, text YM) 

Young Stonewall 

Information & support for young people who identify as 
LGBTQ 

0800 050 2020 

Samaritans 

Support for anyone who needs to talk 

116 123 (Call) 

Bullybusters 

0800 169 6928 

Please refer to the school website for further con-

If you feel a child is at risk  

(suffering harm, neglect or abuse) 

Any member of the public can contact  

Careline on 0151 233 3700 or 

CAMHS Crisis Care Team 

Supporting children and young people in  crisis regarding 
self-harm, suicidal ideation and acute mental health  

difficulties. Speak to a mental health practitioner 24hrs/day 

CONTACT US 

Email: sg@notredame.liverpool.sch.uk 

Emails are answered within 24 hrs Mon—Fri  9-3 

Phone: 0151 330 5122 

Safeguarding Team: 

Mrs Brennan  - Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
Mrs Littleboy—Deputy DSL  / Year 8 
 
Mr McVerry—Deputy DSL 
 
Mr D McKeon -  Deputy DSL 
 
Mrs Costello - Deputy Headteacher 
 
Mrs Sweeney , Mrs Kildare, Mrs Doran, Miss Lee,  
Mrs Garvey &  Ms Glorman  

Domestic Abuse/Violence 

Please remember, in an emergency dial 999 for                               

immediate assistance.  

You can call 999 without speaking then pressing 55, or 

tapping or coughing into the phone.  

This will enable police to respond  

Women’s Aid     

 0808 2000 247  (24 hr helpline) 

Men’s Advice Line 

0808 801 0327  

Worst Kept Secret Helpline Merseyside 

0800 028 3398  



REMOTE LEARNING AWARDS 

All of our students are working incredibly hard under the current lockdown and we want 
to  those who deserve a special mention! 
 
Each week there will be award winners for different categories in each year group. 
 
There will be one £10 voucher winner per year group in Years 7—11 
 
This page will announce the award winners and it will be in the Headteacher’s newsletter   
every Friday 
 
                                                            BIG PRIZE DRAW 
 
Every student who is mentioned in the newsletter this half term will be entered into a          
big prize-draw—more information to follow ! The draw will take place on the last day of term. 
 
The draw will take place every Monday morning.  Good luck ! 
 
 

Voucher Winner  Year 7 
 

Matthew H 

Year 8 
 

Francesco ZL 

Year 9 
 

Skye S 

Year 10 
 

Harry McN 

Year 11 
 

Aaron H 



“THE PANTRY” @ NOTRE DAME 


